City Council Meeting June 16, 2025

City Council met in person for regular session on Monday June 16, 2025, and streamed live over YouTube, in Lock Haven, Pennsylvania. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor Long who opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll was called and present were Council Members Heather Alexander, Tami Brannan, Jeffrey Brinker, Steve Stevenson, and Mayor Joel Long. Absent were Council Members Richard Conklin and Barbara Masorti.

Also in attendance was City Planner and Development Coordinator Abbey Roberts, Director of Licensing and Codes Cyndi Walker, and Director of Community Life Kasey Dumm.

Guests in attendance were Giovanni Tarantella, Brock Brungard, Chris Miller, Bre Brannan, Chyanne Rosenbaum, Tristan Avelis, and Angie Hunselman of SEDA-COG.

COUNCIL MINUTES

On a motion made by Dr. Brinker, seconded by Ms. Brannan, and carried unanimously, the minutes from the June 2, 2025 meeting were approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT AND REQUESTS

Council considered the annual request from the Lock Haven Regatta Foundation for the annual Regatta for the closure of Water Street from Jay to N. Henderson, including the use of Canal Park and the amphitheater for street vendors, and boat races. On a motion made by Ms. Brannan, seconded by Ms. Alexander, and carried unanimously, the request was approved. Second reading of the same will take place on July 7, 2025.

Council considered the approval of the use of Triangle Park on August 2, 2025, by Living Hope Church for puppet shows and live music for the community. **On a motion made by Ms. Brannan, seconded by Ms. Alexander, and carried unanimously, the request was approved.**

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Angie Hunselman of SEDA-COG, presented to Council regarding the 2025FY Community Development Block Grant projects, and requested Council bring ideas for projects to SEDA-COG. Council discussed projects and Ms. Hunselman agreed to meet with Abbey to discuss it further.

Council considered Resolution No. 2025-20 allowing for temporary suspension of rules at Peddie Park for 2026 Eagleton Trail Festival. Mr. Stevenson requested that the organizations be notified that portable restrooms will need to be placed in the park during that time. On a motion made by Ms. Brannan, seconded by Dr. Brinker, and carried unanimously, the resolution was adopted.

NEW BUSINESS

Council considered the donation of vintage streetlamps formerly in Veterans Park to the Clinton County Historical Society. On a motion made by Mr. Stevenson, seconded by Ms. Brannan, and carried unanimously, the donation was approved.

The City Manager provided Council with the annual report of the water department to the PA PUC.

Council was notified of the DEP's completeness of the Upper Castanea Dam Emergency Action Plan and permission to distribute the notification.

FYI AND REPORTS

Council received a construction update regarding Hoberman Park, and an update on the Sunset Pines Phase 3A.

OTHER MATTERS

Ms. Brannan mentioned that she stopped by the volunteer picnic for the Fly-In, and Alan Uhler sends his thanks to Council and invited everyone to attend.

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Ms. Alexander, at 7:15 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.